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Members Present:  Troy Thigpen, Sherry Helms (for Jay Starling), Kim Decker, Greg Tucker, Todd 
Feltman, and Ken McFeeters. 
 
Members Absent:  Jay Starling, Captain Jonathan Archer, Ken Williamson, Dustin Wilson, Ken Needham, 
Sheila Moore, Alex Hageli, and John Morales. 
 
Call to Order  
 
The meeting was called to order at 10:03 a.m. by Mr. Thigpen. 
 
Roll Call 
 
Mr. Thigpen conducted the roll call.   
 
Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes 
 
Due to not meeting the required quorum, the minutes of the October 16, 2019 meeting could not be 
approved.  It was decided to send out the minutes to the members and request a vote to approve the 
minutes using the Microsoft Outlook polling feature.    
 
OIVS Update 
 
Mr. Thigpen asked if there were any questions about the 4Q 2019 MLI Statistics that were emailed to 
the council for review.  There were no questions from the council.   
 
New Business 
 
Mr. Thigpen reported that the annual report will be sent as an attachment via email to the council 

members for review/approval by the end of the day (January 29, 2020).  If the council does not submit 

any suggested changes or corrections via email by February 5th, the report will be considered finalized 

and posted to the DOR website.  

Mr. Thigpen reported that meetings were held with licensing officials at the MVD’s Taylor Road location 

in Montgomery, Alabama on December 11, 2019. The department also attended the annual licensing 

conference held in Prattville on January 17, 2020.  Mr. Thigpen explained that during both meetings, the 

division educated licensing officials on the recent legislative changes, including MLI.  Mr. Thigpen also 

reported that MVD representatives will be attending the upcoming Insurance Industry Committee on 

Motor Vehicle Administration (IICMVA) conference in Alexandria, Virginia on March 25, 2020.  At the 

conference, the MVD representatives will present information related to the recent legislative changes 

and related procedures.   

 
Next Meeting 
 
The next meeting of the advisory council was scheduled for April 15, 2020.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:15 a.m. by Mr. Thigpen. 
 
Respectfully submitted by:  Troy Thigpen 
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